
FORESTRY LEAVES 
College of Forestry 

College, Laguna 

September 2, 1965 
Mr. Feliciano S. Esmade 
Tungao, Butuan City 

My dear Mr. Esmade: 

This is to acknowledge receipt of P.M.O. No. 
65/1268 in the amount of ten pesos (Pl0.00) at­
tached to your letter of August 17, 1965 as your 
regular subscription to the Forestry Leaves. 

In behaH of the Forestry Leaves Staff I wish 
to thank you ever so much for your untiring support 
to make the Forestry Leaves always Green. 

I hope you will coordinate your colleagues in 
the field to support our Magazine in all the succeed­
ing issues. 

My warmest regards. 

Very truly yours, 

Dean GREGORIO ZAMUCO 
U.P.C.F. 

Copy furnished: 
Business Manager, Forestry Leaves 

• • • 

Dear Colleague: 0 

I 

I would like to express to you personally my 
appreciation for your support and cooperation in 
our joint mission in the interest of higher education 
in our country. On Tuesday December 21st 1965 
at 5 : 30 p.m. Mrs. Romulo and I are inviting our 
faculty at the Executive House. Please give us 
the pleasure of your company and afford us also 
the opportunity to extend to you our best wishes 
for a Merry Xmas and a Happy New Year. 

Sincerely, 

CARLOS P. ROMULO 

"To the Members of the Faculty 
College of Forestry, U.P. 

October 30, 1965 
Dean Gregorio Zamuco 
College of Forestry 
College, Laguna 

Sir: 

Hereunder are the positions and addresses of 
graduates of our College of Forestry, working with 
the Forest Service of Sabah, which may be of interest 
to students and our fellow alumni: 

Headquarters, Sandakan, Sabah 

1. V. M. Corpus, B. Sc. Phil.; Dip. For. Can., 
Assistant Conservator of Forests 

2. E. R. Pascua, Timber Officer 

Sandakan Forest Circle 

3. L. N. Nobleza, District Forest Officer, Sandakan, 
North (Senior Forest Officer) 

4. M. P. Fabia, B. Sc. Phil.; Dip. For. Canb., 
District Forest Officer, Sandakan, South (As­
sistant Conservator of Forests) 

5. M. Leproso, Assistant District Forest Officer, 
Sandakan, North (Forest Officer) 

6. T. V. Eusebio, Assistant District Forest Officer, 
Sandakan, South (Forest Officer) 

Tawau Forest Circle 

7. J. Alabazo, B. Sc. Phil., District Forest Officer, 
Tawau (Senior Forest Officer) 

8. M. A. Munoz, B. Sc. Phil., District Forest 
Officer, Mostyn (Senior Forest Officer) 

9. V. L. Dotimas, B. Sc. Phil., District Forest 
Officer, Lahad Datu (Senior Forest Officer) 

West Coast Districts 

10. F. M. Corpus, District Forest Officer, Jesselton, 
(Senior Forest Officer) 

11. C. J. Rivera, Assistant District Forest Officer, 
Jesselton (Forest Officer) 

12. J. H. Sario, Park Warden in Jesselton, Kinabalu 
National Park (Senior Forest Officer) 

13. M. P. Udarbe, B. Sc. Phil., Forest Officer. 
Under training in Australia. 

Best regards. 
Sincerely yours, 

(Sgd.) F. 0. CHINTE 
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THE AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL UNIVERSI'CT 
THE SCHOOL OF GENERAL STUDIES, 

DEPARTMENT OF FORESTRY 
P. 0. Box 4, Canberra, A.C.T. 

October 6, 1965 
The Publications Officer, 
College of Forestry, 
University of the Philippines, 
Laguna, Philippines 

Dear Sir, 

In 1965 the Australian National University took 
over the functions of the Australian Forestry School 
which provided the national centre for higher 
forestry education. A Department of Forestry in 
the Faculty of Science of the Australian National 
University has now been established for this purpose. 

At present we are in the process of forming a 
library and are seeking publications dealing with 
Forestry and related subjects. 

We would be most grateful if we could be 
placed on your exchange mailing lists. As we are 
a new Department in the Faculty of Science of 
the Australian National University we have not, as 
yet, published material available. It is hoped that 
exchange publications will be available in the very 
near future. 

If you are agreeable to the above suggestions 
I should be pleased to received your advice so 
that I can place you on our mailing list. 

• 

Dean Gregorio Zamuco 
College of Forestry 

Yours faithfully, 

• 
P. REEV (MRS.) 

Librarian 

• 
Department of Entomology 
.University of Minnesota 
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55101 
U.S.A. 
October 26, 1965 

University of the Philippines 
College, Laguna 
Philippines 

Dear Dean Zamuco, 

I am most happy to inform you that I have finally 
passed both my preliminary written examination (on 
September 20) and my preliminary orals (a few days 
ago, on October 20). My adviser was pleased with 
my performance in both of these examinations, es­
pecially in the orals. The other members of my 
committee also felt I had done a very creditable joh. 
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Now that these two examinations are out of the 
way, I can devote t_he balance of my stay here 
to my thesis ·and' course to my research assistanship. 
There is still a lot of work· to be done on my thesis. 
In connection with my thesis, I would like to 
request for financial aid, from the University of 
the Philippines, for the typing, Xerox processing, 
and microfilming of my thesis. In addition to this 
I would also wish to inquire if it is possible to 
obtain money for the expenses for shipping my books 
and notes specially related to my field of studies. 
I would appreciate it very much if you could 
inform me on the proper procedures in applying; 
for the above financial aids from U.P. 

My wife and I are sending our warm wishes 
to you and your family and also to the College staff. 

Very respectfully, 

A true copy: 
benev/upcf 
12-31-65 

(Sgd.) VICENTE L. SAPLALA 

ROYAL FOREST DEPARTMENT 
Bangkok, Thailand 

Gregorio Zamuco Esq. 
Dean, College of Forestry 
University of the Philippines 
College, Laguna 

Dear Sir: 

24 November, 1965 

I have the pleasure to acknowledge receipt with 
thanks your letter of the 1st inst. In reply, I would 
like to inform you that Mr. Placido 0. Urbanes, 
Jr. had got in touch with me during his stay in 
Bangkok, and I have given him every assistance 
I could. 

I am quite interested and very glad to hear about 
Mr. Urbanes's idea of putting out The Asian Lumber­
man, a sister magazine of the Philippine Lumberman 
next year. It will be of great benefit to the foresters 
in this region and I am willing to give full support 
to this publication. 

I am enclosing herewith my bio-data and my 
photograph for the Golden Jubilee Memorabilia of the 
College of Forestry, and hoping that you will receive 
them in due time. 

With best regards and thanks. 

A TRUE COPY: 
ms/upcf/12-23-65 

Yours very sincerely, 

(Sgd.) DU.SIT BANIJBATANA 
Director General 

FORESTRY LEAVES 


